The Scrapbag Rag
Blue Valley Quilt Guild, November 2007

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Welcome, Quilt-Lovers


The end of the year is already approaching. It’s time to finish projects and prepare for the holidays to come. It’s time to collect fabrics and ideas for a new year of quilting, just over the horizon past Christmas! Get in the mood for the rest of 2007 by coming to our BVQG meeting on Monday evening, Nov. 19, at 7:00 in the Seward Civic Center.

Our evening will feature a presentation by guild member Marilyn Varner on “Miniature Quilts & Foundation Piecing.” We know that Marilyn has made beautiful miniatures! It will be fun to find out more, and if you’ve never tried foundation pieceing, you might be in the mood after Monday! 

It’s also UFO night! That is, if you committed yourself to finishing a certain project last March, then your time has come! Will you have it done? We’ll be watching to see what you have accomplished. Bring your project in its finished (we hope) or (uh-oh) unfinished condition.


We’ll have our regular Show’n’Tell. In light of Marilyn’s presentation, if you have a paper-pieced quilt you’d like to share, bring that too.


A big welcome to our new slate of officers who will shift into action at this November meeting. This also signals the time to pay your dues for next year. Please give your $20 to new treasurer Lori Duffek. At the same time, please pass on any updated info for our calendar booklet (ie. address or e-mail changes).
Library


Our new library coordinator will be Gloria Bell. Thank you, Gloria, for your interest in volunteering for this position!  Thank you to Gen Kusek for her past service. Since our library was revived by Janalee a few years ago, it has been well used and appreciated.
December


The BVQG does not meet in the month of December. Meetings resume on the third Monday of  January. Hope to see everyone then!
Group Updates (do you have a group or quilt event update? Let us know.)

The Wandering Threads - Christmas lunch on Friday, Dec. 7, 11:30 at Valentino’s!

Unfinished Business - Meets next on Sunday afternoon, Dec. 30, 1:30, at Barbara’s. We’re thinking about medallian quilts.

Back Alley Bunch – Weds., Nov. 14 & Dec. 12, 6:30 at Kriss’. The Round Robin cont.
Small Quilts Group (Loosey Goosies) – Thurs., Nov. 29, 6:30 at Fabric Fair.
Welcome

A big welcome to new member:

Pauline Pelan

337 Northern Heights Dr.

Seward, NE 68434

643-2578

B-day: Sept. 19

Happy Birthday!  to:

Ardith Roebke – Nov. 11


Carol Isaac – Nov. 27




Shirley Schluckebier – Nov. 28

Joan Schildt – Dec. 3




Bonnie McMann – Dec. 4


Carla Fiedler – Dec. 5

Linda Riesberg – Dec. 14


Carolyn Garbers – Dec. 21



Susan Minchow – Dec. 25


Marilyn Varner – Dec. 30



Treasurer’s Report

Checkbook Balance 9/30, 2007





$2538.48
Income


Cash for Quilt Show






    235.00


Admissions – Quilt Show





  2, 059.00


Craft Sale







    477.50


Mini Raffles







    114.50


Raffle Quilt Sales – Show





    250.00


Craft Show Sales at meeting





      66.50


Dues








    520.00


Donations







       10.00


Advertising for Programs – Quilt Show



     300.00

Expenses


Seward Ag. Society (Bldg. for Quilt Show)



      400.00


Helmink Printing (Programs)





         95.85


Prestige Signs & Graphics





         31.95


Mary Robbins (Quilt Show expenses)



         36.56


Jeanie Hecker (postage)




   
         10.25


Seward Co. Independent (advertising)



        163.20


Show Inc. (pipe and drape for show)




     1,435.50

Janet Sievers (refund-vendor fee)




          50.00


Marilyn Varner (newsletter expenses)



          50.65

Balance 10/31, 2007







$4297.02
Blue Valley Quilt Guild Minutes

October 15, 2007


The meeting began at 6:30 p.m. with the guild’s annual potluck dinner.


At the conclusion of dinner, the business meeting was called to order by President Jeanie. Three guests were welcomed and members’ October birthdays recognized. Carol Isaac and Jean Jones were recognized for remembering their nametags. The September minutes and treasurer’s reports were approved as printed in the newsletter.


Jeanie announced that several of our members were recognized in the state guild newsletter this month. Two thank you notes from State Fair award winners were read. A reminder was given that our $20 annual dues are now due.


The need for a new guild librarian was announced.


A sign up sheet for bringing refreshments during the next guild year was posted.


Mary gave a final report on the September quilt show. Arlene reported on the financial aspects of the show.


Marian offered eco-friendly batting samples to members.


Jeanie asked for discussion on the purchase of a commercially available quilt stand for displaying future raffle quilts and other guild projects.


After some discussion a motion was made by Mary that the guild buy a quilt stand at the best possible price found for a model of comparable quality shown by Jeanie. Lori seconded the motion. The motion was passed by voice vote with no nay votes.


Six members showed mystery quilts that they had finished or nearly finished.

It was announced that UFOs are due at the November meeting. The program for November will be given by member Marilyn Varner who asks that we bring foundation pieced items to show in conjunction with her program.


Installation of new officers was held. New president is Linda Riesberg, vice president Mary Robbins, secretary Barbara Pike, and treasurer Lori Duffek.


Jeanie thanked the outgoing officers for their service and Linda presented Jeanie with leaf blocks made by the members as a thank you for serving as president.


Show and Tell was followed by a break in which members were invited to purchase items that were donated but not sold at the craft table at the quilt show.


 Several rounds of quilt bingo were played and afterward Jeanie passed the gavel to Linda who adjourned the meeting.









Respectfully submitted,









Mary Robbins
Happy Holidays to BVQG Quilt Lovers!
To the November meeting bring:

Nametag

Show’n’Tell

UFO
Dues

The Blue Valley Quilt Guild 2007-08

   serving Seward, Milford, and surrounding areas

President – Linda Riesberg, 477-5870

Vice-President – Mary Robbins, 890-6001

Secretary – Barbara Pike, 643-4285

Treasurer – Lori Duffek, 783-2804

Librarian – Gloria Bell

Editor – Kriss Moulds

Programs – Jeanie Hecker, Becky Wallroff, Kriss Moulds, Gretchen Gebhardt

New members are always welcome.
